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Dear Louise

Now that the Council have issued their time tabled call for new 
sites I felt I would like to submit the following observations.

We are already five years adrift from the start date of the plan and 
yet another year or more seems destined to pass before the Council 
finds the sites to satisfy the FOAHN. 

The LUC Green Belt Review report has been reviewed and revised and 
reviewed again so that a full public debate on definitions 
of fragile gaps, exceptional circumstances and least acceptable 
harm has been carried out most thoroughly. I remain concerned that 
in the past there seems to have been little evidence that the 
Council is applying planning law and planning reasoning to their 
planning decisions although I believe the current officers are doing 
their very best so to do despite being leant on by their employer.

I set out the example of BRP4 (Hs22) which remains in the plan and 
which has been categorised in the LUC Green Belt Review as high harm 
to the Green Belt. I consider the original selection of this site 
was extraordinary and indeed the Council's own records as well as 
Parish records suggest some form of political interference. The 
principal flaws are the obvious openness of the land and the loss of 
the solid Green Belt boundary currently provided by ECML. Little 
wonder the Green Belt Society and Water End residents are horrified. 
The revised access to Brookmans Park station would involve major 
engineering works with a new bridge and road approach alterations 
probably being required to satisfy statutory regulators. The 
inevitable widening of a charming narrow country lane would also 
damage the rural landscape.

The inspector even issued a guidance note to the Council clarifying 
that sites close to existing urbanisation, existing infrastructure 
and not suffering from undue openness should be selected as 
priorities. 

Other large sites such as Symondshyde (also very open) 
and Birchall Garden Suburb (environmental nightmare/unknown health 
hazards) may take years to develop mired in endless planning 
litigation delays and mineral extraction with final construction 
work and sales probably out flying the end date of the current plan 
never mind contributing to the five year supply. Indeed these two 
sites would sit better in the next plan to allow time for all 
technical and democratic options to be exhausted..

I do hope the inspector will continue to remind the Council that 
site selection is a professional exercise to be carried out by 



professionally qualified officers free from interference which 
results in the selection of inappropriate sites like BRP4 (Hs22) and 
others because of a secret political agenda will render the plan 
unsound.

Thank you to Mr Middleton and all his team for your hard work.

Compliments of the season.

Rory Connor FRICS
Chartered Surveyor


